Lakeview Elementary Weekly News



September 9

September 10

• Cross Country Practice (gr. 4 - 7) 3:05

September 11

•

September 12

• Cross Country Practice (gr. 4 - 7) 3:05

September 13

•



It is hard to believe that we are only two weeks away from officially being in the Fall Season with the weather we have had this week.

I have really enjoyed getting to meet all the new faces at Lakeview this year and would like to extend my welcome to all the new families joining our great community. I look forward to meeting and getting to know you all better. It has also been great to reconnect with the students and families that are returning to Lakeview this year.

We hope to move the children into classes early next week. We are close to having an approved organization for our school but as of the time of writing, the approval has not come. As soon as we have approval, we will be moving the kids into their classroom placements. Students are asked to bring their school supplies with them next week so we are ready to go once our organization is approved.

Please remember that school begins at 8:55 with our welcome bell and students are dismissed at 3:00. We have no pre or post school care at Lakeview so parents need to be at school no later than 3:00 to pick your kids up.

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend. Bruce

Dates to note

- Sept 16 Cross Country Meet # 1 @ Burnaby Lake, 3:30
- Sept 17 Cross Country Practice 3:05
- Sept 18 Intake Interviews 2:00 (1:00 dismissal)
- Sept 19 Intake Interview 3:00 5:00
- Sept 19 Welcome Back BBQ
- Sept 20 Professional Day
- Sept 26 Terry Fox Run 2:00
- Sept 30 Orange Shirt Day Assembly

HEY, GRADE 5 STUDENTS!

PICK UP YOUR **BE ACTIVE** PASS FOR *free* FUN:

Get admission to participating pools, arenas, gymnasiums and golf driving ranges in Burnaby. Enjoy your favourite activities or try something new. Whatever you do, have fun and **Be Active!**

Passes are now available, ask your teacher today!





Burnaby's Grade 5 Be Active Program

Burnaby's Grade 5 students have more reasons to **be active** (in Burnaby!) All Grade 5 students can receive a Be Active Pass for access to recreation facilities in our community. This program offers a simple, easy way for Grade 5's to enjoy fitness activities in their community and to **be active**.

How to get involved?

All grade five students in School District 41 will receive a registration form. Students can take the registration form to a Burnaby recreation facility, where they are issued a Be Active Pass. Every time they come to a Burnaby recreation facility, students must bring their pass and swipe it at the front counter to be admitted. Children living in Burnaby but attending school elsewhere are required to show proof of residency before receiving a pass.

Who is eligible?

All grade five students living in Burnaby regardless of their age.

Why Grade 5?

Research suggests that this is the age where physical activity involvement begins to decline in many children. A number of municipalities throughout the Lower Mainland and across Canada have launched similar programs for this age group.

When does the program run?

Burnaby's **Grade 5 Be Active Program** will run from now up to and including September 7, 2020.

What services are involved?

- » Public / Family / Loonie Swim (indoor / outdoor pools)
- » Public / Family / Toonie Skate (Skates and helmets included)
- » Sports Drop-in (gymnasium-based sport activities)
- » Driving Range(club use and1 bucket of balls per visit)



Objectives

- » To provide free drop-ins as an incentive to encourage Grade 5 students to participate in physical activity pursuits in the community and to assist them in getting into the habit of using the City of Burnaby's recreation facilities.
- » To increase the physical activity levels of students in Grade 5.
- » To increase the usage and general awareness of recreation facilities in Burnaby amongst students and their families.
- » To work with other agencies in the development of the Grade 5 Be Active Program to ensure the program is well supported and promoted throughout Burnaby.
- To use a number of methods to evaluate the usage and success of the Grade 5 Be Active Program.

Participating Facilities

The following City of Burnaby recreation facilities are participating in the **Grade 5 Be Active Program**:

Community Centres:

Bonsor | Cameron | Edmonds | Willingdon

Arenas: Bill Copeland | Kensington | Burnaby Lake

Pools: Bonsor | C.G. Brown | Edmonds | Eileen Dailly

Golf Courses: Burnaby Mountain | Riverway



August 30, 2019

Back to School 2019

Dear parents and guardians of B.C. students:

Welcome to the new school year – I hope you enjoyed a safe and restful summer. Whether your child is entering Kindergarten or nearing graduation, it's a great time to be a student in B.C.'s education system.

New this year, all students in the province will be learning from B.C.'s new curriculum and working towards completing the new Graduation Program and assessments, with the K-12 curriculum redesign process now complete. Students now have more opportunities to explore their passions and engage in inquiries and hands-on activities as they develop their foundational skills and knowledge. In the graduation years, students will have a range of new course options in areas such as environmental science, web development, digital media, engineering and robotics, giving them the chance to develop the skills they need to pursue their individual goals.

We are committed to true and lasting reconciliation with Indigenous Peoples, and education is a key part of that. Indigenous students deserve culturally relevant services and programs, and all students have something to gain from an education that includes Indigenous cultures and perspectives. First Nations partners have helped us ensure the new curriculum accurately and fairly reflects the rich history of Indigenous Peoples in B.C., across all grades and subjects.

Parents know better than anyone that kids today are facing challenges we never imagined when it comes to social media, mental health and other challenges. All students deserve the best educational experience possible in healthy, positive and safe schools. We've expanded the ERASE (Expect Respect and a Safe Education) strategy to focus on mental health and wellness, substance use, social media safety, gang prevention and supporting students of all sexual orientations and gender identities.

All students in B.C. will have access to free menstrual products in school washrooms this year – ensuring stigma free access so that students don't miss school, extracurricular, sports or social activities because they can't afford menstrual products.

Students are returning to an education system that has more resources than ever before. Our government is investing \$1 billion more in education than just three years ago. They will attend some of the smallest classes in a generation, with more educators and others supports in the classroom. And we've invested over \$1.5 billion in new schools, expansions and seismic upgrades to ensure our kids are learning in safe, modern and comfortable schools.

.../2

Students in B.C. public schools are achieving world-class student outcomes, consistently ranking among the top in international assessments, and outcomes for Indigenous students and students with special needs are continuing to improve. Earlier this year, delegates from 40 countries visited B.C. to find out more about what we're doing right. These great results come from the hard work being done by students, teachers and our entire education system. We know there is always room to improve, and we are working hard every day to better support student success.

I wish every B.C. student and their family the best for the year ahead. The success of students is at the centre of all we do, and I look forward to another year of working hard to make improvements in our education system to support all students as they strive to reach their goals.

Regards,

Rob Fleming

Minister of Education

LAKEVIEW ELEMENTARY

FALL 2019

tration. Registration starts Sept ing your way, available for regis-Exciting new programs are com-

HOLIDAY WORKSHOP

6-12 years

iday with exciting crafts and activities \$37.60, 2 sessions W. December 4. 3:00-5:00pm. Join us to celebrate the upcoming hol-



YOUNG ARTISTS

explore their creativity using a wide variety of materials. Young artists will be encouraged to

No class Oct 31. Thurs., October 10, 3:00-5:00pm.

\$48.00, 4 sessions

HOW TO REGISTER

cheque, VISA, MasterCard, AMEX or your bank debit card. Online: burnaby.ca/webreg you register. We accept cash, Or register at any Burnaby recreation facility. Fees must be paid when

Mikaela.graham-radford@burnaby.ca **South East Community Programs Program Coordinator:** Mikaela Graham-Radford For information please contact:



LAKEVIEW ELEMENTARY

SCIENCE NUTS

nities to explore different aspects of everyday world. science is an important part of our will try experiments and discuss how science in this hands-on class. They The children will have lots of opportu-

\$52.40, 4 sessions Thurs. November 14, 3:00-5:00pm.



SOCCER & FLOOR HOCKEY

class Oct 25, Nov 22 & Dec 6. F. October 4, 3:00-5:00pm. No hockey. All equipment supplied of two crowd favourites: soccer and I hese high-energy sessions are a mix \$52.40, 7 sessions

run on profession development Afterschool programs do not days and statutory holidays



HOW TO REGISTER

Online: burnaby.ca/webreg

cheque, VISA, MasterCard, AMEX or Or register at any Burnaby recreation your bank debit card facility. Fees must be paid when you register. We accept cash,

their own, a signed note must be given to the program leader at the start up from the program. If your child is children are dropped off and picked walking home from the program on the parent/guardian to ensure their **Important:** It is the responsibility of of the program

South East Community Programs Program Coordinator For information please contact: 604-297-4831 Mikaela.graham-radford@burnaby.ca Mikaela Graham-Radford



Soccer Academy

Improve your skills and soccer knowledge under the guidance of the SBMC Technical Department

Spring Soccer League

Play and practice with SBMC teams for more fun and skills development on Cascadia League Teams

Soccer Camps

Enjoy a week long spring or summer camp full of soccer skills training and fun or join our training camps to get ready for the fall season

Fall League Registration

Register now to play on SBMC teams in the Regular Fall Season running September to March



Contact Us

Visit the SBMC Soccer Website at

www.sbmcsoccer.net

admin@soccer.southburnabymetroclub.com

